43 rd Bishopstown Scout Troop Diary

Scouts give their promise and see their hero

On Sunday March 13th, The Scouts participated in the Bishopstown Orienteering Club

event at Parkmountain and Monalloo Wood near Mount Uniacke in East Cork. It was a

beautiful morning. The Scouts completed the Orange Course and Cormac Wall was the

first scout home in a time of 39minutes 45 seconds. Well done to Cormac.

Tom Crean – Scout Hero

The adventures of Tom Crean and his Antarctic expeditions form the backdrop for the

Scout section of the ONE programme. Throughout the Scout Handbook Tom Crean

narrates how his exploits on the Antarctic expeditions relate to the scouting experience.

Hence it was no surprise that the 43rd Bishopstown Scout troop went to see Aidan

Dooley’s one man show at the Everyman Theatre “Tom Crean - Antarctic Explorer” on

Monday the 14th March 2011. The show was very entertaining and informative describing

the four Antarctic expeditions that Tom Crean participated in. Tim performance was very

inspiring and entertaining. After the show aidan spoke to the Scouts about Tom Crean

and the Scouts had their picture taken with him.

The four Scout Stage Awards are known as the Crean Awards. Three of the stage awards

are named after the ships that Tom Crean sailed to the Antarctic on – Discovery, Terra

Nova and Endurance. The fourth Stage is known as the Polar Award.

Scouts Renew their Promise

As part of the one programme twenty four scouts were reinvested and eight beaver scouts

were invested on the 16th March 2011 at a ceremony in the Bishopstown Scout Hall. The

investiture ceremony is done using the scout flag. For the scouts completing the Promise

Renewal the Scouter asks the Scout “Are you ready to renew your Scout Promise”. Upon

answering “Yes” the Scout places their left hand on the flag and makes the Scout Sign

with their right. The Scout then recites the Scout Promise “On my honour I promise that

I will do my best, to do my duty to God, to serve my community, to help other people

and to live by the Scout Law”. The Scouter then puts the Group neckerchief around the

scout’s neck, welcomes the scout into the Troop and Scouting, and then presents the

Scout with their Discovery Award badge. He/She finishes up by exchanging the Scout

Handshake with the Scout.

Recognition for a Scouting Leader

June Ward, Scout leader was awarded a special medal in recognition of the twenty years

of service she has given to Bishopstown Scouts. – Well done June.

This was followed by mass which was celebrated by Fr. Michael Kidney, Chaplain to

Cork Prison at the den. Afterwards parents, leaders, venturer's, scouts, cubs and beaver

enjoyed a party and a collection of viewed a collection of photographs taken over the last

year of scouting activities. A very friendly and sociable evening was enjoyed by all.

Twelve scouts have signed up with the Mardyke Arena to complete a six part course in

wall climbing. On Sunday the 20th March the scouts assisted the Bishopstown Lions Club

to distribute leaflets promoting the Lions Club gala concert in the church of the Real

Presence, Curraheen Road on March 27th. .
